




 
 

 
 

Response to Council’s Reasons for Non-Inclusion 
of Site within Settlement Limits 

 
1.0 Impact upon Character and Setting of the Settlement 

 

1.1 The Council consider that the inclusion of the site within defined settlement limits 

would “have a detrimental effect on the character and setting of the settlement.” In 

response, it is abundantly clear from the submitted indicative site layout plan, as 

reproduced at Figure 1 below, that the proposals constitute “rounding off”. The 

proposals will seek to develop an established and delineated paddock, the 

boundaries of which are marked upon the Ordnance Survey Map and will bring 

development about the eastern flank of the A485 road in comparison to that 

established off the opposite, western flank. We question how that can be described 

as “detrimental” when the western flank is already in existence? 

 

 

 
Figure 2 – Indicative Site Layout Plan of Representation Site 

 

 

1.2 Policy HOM3 deals with small extensions to existing rural villages and so provides a 

useful series of criteria in determining where such extensions would be acceptable, 

namely the following: 

 

• Minor infill or a small gap between the existing built form; or 

• Logical extensions and/or rounding off of the development pattern that fits in with 

the character of the village form and landscape; or 

 

It is logical therefore that the same assessment criteria should be utilised in 

assessing whether or not a candidate site would make an acceptable addition to 










